
COMMUNIQUE 

TEMPORARY CLOSURE OF THE NATIONAL IDENTITY 

CARD UNIT AT CENTRAL FLACQ 

The public is informed that the National Identity Card 

Unit at Central Flacq will be closed on Wednesday 23rd 

and Thursday 24th March 2022 due to a technical 

problem. 

The National Identity Card Units at Port Louis and  Rose-

Hill are operating normally. 

The Civil Status Division (Prime Minister’s Office) regrets 

for any inconvenience. 

 

Civil Status Division 

(Prime Minister’s Office) 

Emmanuel Anquetil Building 

Port Louis.                                                        22 March 2022 

 


